WAIPU COVE RESERVE(S) BOARD
Monday 29th of April 2013 
7.00 pm Waipu Cove Camp Ground Office
ALL WELCOME

PUBLIC FORUM:  Nil

PRESENT: L. Judd (Chair), J. Henderson , P. Baker, R. King.
N Buck (Minutes Secretary)
APOLOGIES: A. McCulloch (Secretary)
ATTENDING: Ivan McCabe






J Henderson /P. Baker Carried
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING: 25th March 2013. 
MATTERS ARISING:  a letter was to be sent out with the ASH agreements for the single site holders to inform them of the change to the rules. This will now be done by the managers via e-mail











J Henderson /R. King Carried
CORRESPONDENCE:

Inwards
23 March 
John Draper

Waipu Cove Reserve Board's financial report for February 2013.
25 March
Tom & Di Hill 

Site 229 – 30 Day Rule dispensation
Dionne MacDougal
Unfortunately had already been to the Cove

04 April
T & R Pulman

Site 108 – request extension

05 April
Waipu Cycle & Walkway Grp Progress to date
10 April
D. Flaws

Board Minutes & management reports

15 April 
Tom & Di Hill 

Site 229 – 75 day rule (1)
19 April 
John Draper

Waipu Cove Reserve Board's financial report for March 2013.

22 April
Mindy Wu

Audit of Waipu Cove Reserve Board 30 June 2010, request further 





information
Outwards
27 March
Andrew Carvell
Alteration to resource consent conditions 

Dionne MacDougal
Due to a clerical error a letter was not sent out – granting request for a plaque with consultation with the Managers.
(1) The Board will investigate the Reserves Act and the rules, and get some clarity from the Hills around time frames and information so as to agree a cost.

That the inwards correspondence is received and the outwards approved

Moved: 






P Baker /J Henderson Carried
REPORTS:

· Financial Report (attached) – The managers to come back with quotes and more information for mowers.
· Management report (attached) – Amendment from Managers attached
· Surf Club Liaison – Ivan McCabe gave a verbal report; Queens Birthday weekend RIB weekend for Upcomers Sunday & Monday (overnight). The lifeguards appreciated the the funding from Waipu Cove Reserve Board to meet the short fall created by Surf Life Saving NZ pulling its cover and is trying to locate more funding appreciating that the funds were not a precedent for the future.
GENERAL BUSINESS: 
· Dune and beach monitoring  - Some of the plants are looking unhealthy due to the long hot summer. Laura Ashcroft (DOC) advised that DOC will not give more funding for plants until some of the grassy knolls are reduced to form a true dune. The dunes and restoration are at the mercy of the weather and the Board reacts to this.  
· Fencing along the bottom of the dune will continue over winter as close to the dune as possible to have the least impact on the beach users. 
· Assistant Manager’s quarters – **awaiting information
· Additional vehicle to support camp operations – Moved: Managers are given permission to go ahead and purchase the equipment buggy(see Managers report) 

J Henderson /P. Baker Carried
· Future developments – 
· Shed development update, updated concept drawings Survey report is going ahead and increased to include the whole camp to have a blue print for future developments – including the drainage/ flooding issues around Site 215, and grey water.
· Upcoming events on the reserve and local area – Waipu Markets; First Saturday of the month, and second Sunday of the month. 
· Future Meetings –  27th May 2013
Ivan McCabe left.

Remuneration for managers was discussed at their annual review as per their contract. A discussion was tabled about the managers remuneration and whether this should be discussed in committee. It was agreed that performance measures that have just been put in place were not useable this year as measures but will be a good indication for the review next year. However it is clear that the Managers have done a lot of work around the camp and to the administrative side of the camp. Inflation is currently at 2.3 %. 

IN COMMITTEE: 7.45 p.m.

Exclusion of the public
That the public be excluded from the following part of the proceedings of this meeting on the following grounds – Agenda items: Individuals and managers remuneration
The general subject matter of each matter to be considered while the public is excluded, the reason for passing this resolution in relation to each matter, and the specific grounds under section 48 (1) of the Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 for the passing of this resolution are as follows: General subject matter: Individuals not wanting to be identified Reason for resolution: Protect individuals Ground(s) under s 48 (1) for passing resolution: 48 (1) (d) and 48 (2)

This resolution is made in reliance on section 48 (1) (a) of the LGOIMA 1987 and the particular interests protected by section 6 or section 7 of that Act or section 6 or section 7 or section (9) of the OIA 1982 as the case may require, which would be prejudiced by the holding of the whole or the relevant part of the proceedings of the meeting in public are as follows: 

s.7.(2) (a) protect privacy of natural persons
OUT OF COMMITTEE: 8.20 p.m.

Moved: the Managers salaries to be increased 2% to cover inflation with a bonus for effort and initiative since starting of $1000.00 each. A performance based bonus is potentially available on achieving specific performance measures as introduced at the annual review of up to 5% of their salary.










J Henderson /R. King Carried

Moved: previous minutes be amended to allow the invoicing of research carried out by Angus McCulloch on behalf of the Board prior to the 25th of March 2013.


J Henderson /R. King Carried

Meeting closed at 8.26 p.m.

Managers Report – April 2013:

April started off with the Easter break, and the campground at 100% occupancy. Things have started to slow down somewhat since this time, but the upcoming school holidays and Anzac day have seen an increase in bookings. We have been kept busy sending out and taking deposits for the preferential Christmas holiday bookings.

General:

We met with the president of the Waipu Golf Club earlier this month to discuss ways in which to work together to mutual benefit. This was a positive meeting and resulted in a number of ideas which we are going to explore further.

We have looked at the option of investing in a second-hand golf cart for cleaning, rather than new. We have also approached a couple of golf courses about their use of carts and found most of them seem to lease them. After looking at both these options we have still concluded it would be best to purchase a new cart, as the price difference between new and second-hand is small, and it is better to have a warranty. Leasing worked out to be the most expensive option long term. (Please see amendment below).
Rabbit eradication is ongoing and has seen a decline in rabbit numbers around the camp.

ASH contracts for 2013/2014 have been sent out to those who comply and have already completed the minimum 30 days. We are still holding the other contracts to be sent out if/when their 30 days have been completed.

Dune planting has now been completed at south end of reserve.

A site level survey was initially required for the new proposed greywater connections and shed development. On further investigation the decision was made to map the entire camp as this will be needed for future developments and it is more cost effective to do it all at the same time. It gives us a blue print of the whole camp to refer to. 

Actual occupancy for March:

Cabins: 81.85% occupancy, with an average rate of $91.27 per night. 

Powered/non-powered sites: 26.61% occupancy, with an average rate of $46.14 per night. 
Last year cabins 57.66% @$78.88  

Last year camp sites 10.31% @ $37.45
Forecast Occupancy for April:

Cabins:  51.25% occupancy, with an average rate of $85.00 per night. 
Powered/non-powered sites:  9.46% occupancy, with an average rate of $42.00 per night. 
Last year cabins 45.80%@ $93.36
Last year camp sites 15.75% @ $46.17

Maintenance: North block stage 2 refurbishment has been booked in to commence just after Queen’s Birthday weekend. The major work is re-roofing, rust protection and boxing of steel supports. The block will be out of action for 4-6 weeks while this takes place.

Unfortunately we have been having ongoing breakdowns with both ride on mowers, which is attributed to lack of maintenance and general deterioration due to age. One of them needs the gear box replaced and is currently not operational. We would favour the purchase of a new ride on mower with a catcher as the deterioration of the current mowers is just going to result in continuing repair costs to the camp.

Kind regards, Anton and Lucy

AMENDMENT|- Golf  Cart

Leasing is $90 per week or $4680 per year, the cost of the above cart to purchase is $8600+ which includes all weather cover, it’s hard to find a second hand one similar and it would still be around $5k with possible battery replacement required of $2k and no warranty. We prefer electric to petrol due to electric being more environmentally friendly and also the cart is quieter when driving around the camp (quite important at 5am). We would also look at selling advertising space on the side of the cart (around $350 per year) to either Waipu Golf Club or Waipu Surf school if the board agreed to this.
Finance Report - March 2013
March month
Revenue up by 95% over last year due to big gains in cabin hire and casual campers. Net operating loss reduced by $6K.

Year to date
Revenue at $689K is up 15% on last yr.

Expenses up 21% mostly due to: accruals for our FF&E Reserve credit for future projects +$18K, additional Repair & Maintenance +$13K, and additional Sundry expenses +$23K (includes termination costs for previous management). Net operating surplus is $44K vs. $64K last yr. The FF&E Reserve did not exist last year and if this figure is added back to the surplus we are even with last yr.
Full Yr end June 2013 forecast
The Financials show a small operating loss. However, at our last meeting Lucy & Anton indicated they are looking to end the year with a surplus of around $45K. 

John Henderson
